Date: April 7, 2020
To: Deborah Scroggin, City Elections Officer

Re: Campaign Finance Complaint: 2020-04-TW

Our campaign appreciates the opportunity to respond to this matter.

Currently, the Ted Wheeler for Mayor campaign is in compliance with Oregon State elections law. House
Bill 3458, passed in 2005, requires that contributions be reported within a 30-day rolling period. On all
communications to Portland voters, we have denoted the source of funding with the disclosure “Paid for

by Friends of Ted Wheeler,” referring to our campaign’s PAC.

Nowhere in Portland City Charter does it direct that the top five contributors must be present on social
media or listed individually on individual website pages. Currently, various sections of Portland’s
Campaign Finance Charter Amendment are awaiting a legitimacy ruling in the Oregon Court of Appeals.

While the campaign website does include a “Friends of Ted Wheeler” indication on our donation page,
we are presently updating our website following several months of securing access from a vendor no
longer associated with the campaign. As part of this update, we will include the currently mandated

disclaimer on our home page as well.

Overall, our campaign’s intent is to continue to adhere to state and local laws and follow the guidelines
for timely reporting and transparency to all voters while we await the outcome of appellate court

consideration.

Please let us know if you need any additional information.

Thank you,

Amy Rathfelder, Campaign Manager



